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 Zagreb, 15 May 2018 
 
 
 

Treasurer’s Report to the Plenary Meeting 8-9 June, 2018 
 
Accounts 2017 
 
It is a pleasure in my last year of office to present a balance sheet, which shows a surplus of 
Eur. 12.493,56 with Eur. 9527,00 expected to receive. 
 
On the income side, we have collected Eur. 79.270,34 (94,28 % of the budgeted amount), and 
I would like to thank all the national member organizations for paying their contributions thus 
making the situation of the AEMH very stable as usual. 
 
My special appreciation goes to the Portuguese Medical Order for always supporting the 
activities of our President, as in the previous years, and Luxembourg Medical Association for 
hosting the last year’s annual meeting. 
 
On the expenses side, Secretary-General and the Board has managed to keep the running costs 
well within the budget. The last year plenary meeting in Luxembourg was more expensive 
despite the generous hospitality of our hosts but did not influence our final result to a higher 
extent, because we have not spent the whole amount budgeted for some other positions. 
 
AEMH is well represented at all necessary European events by our members. Travel and office 
costs have never surpassed the budgeted values. 
 
The well-established practice of common secretariat shared with FEMS continues both 
professionally and financially and the Board is looking forward to proceeding in the future with 
newly elected leaders of both organizations.  
 
Today AEMH has a significant amount of money placed on the saving account, not blocked in 
any long-term contract with the bank since 2012. A very stable financial situation enables all 
possible future projects and the new AEMH board, to be elected this year, will decide about 
the most prudent use of the assets. 
 
The budget for 2019, submitted to the plenary, is identical to last year’s, ensuring a positive 
end-result. The usual budget suits our needs well and we do not expect any major changes 
regarding our office and usual expenses in the next year. 
 
I invite you to kindly support this proposal and to facilitate the new AEMH treasurer a 
“smooth” start in the office.  
 


